
St Peter’s Church of England Primary School 

Random Acts of Kindness Email Responses 
 

From: Stephanie   

Sent: 30 November 2018 11:50 

To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 

Subject: Random Acts of Kindness 

 

Hi  

I just wanted to email to say what an absolute credit the children from your school are. I was walking 

into the Town Hall in Manchester and was greeted by your pupils with huge smiles on their faces, 

handing out lovely gifts to the members of the public as an act of kindness. It was a lovely thought 

and the impact of this will be huge for the people of Manchester and put a lot of smiles on peoples 

face (which they certainly did for me).  

Well done the children of St Peter's.  

Kind regards  

Stephanie 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

From: Michelle  

Sent: 30 November 2018 11:52 

To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 

Subject: Thank You 

 

Dear children and staff of St Peters 

I just wanted to write and Thank you for the gift that you gave me this morning. 

I especially want to thank Mafusa who gave me a lovely smile and explained that the beautiful gift 

she gave me, was her random act of kindness to make me smile. 

I love my gift; it is a beautiful handmade decoration saying peace. This act of kindness has really 

made me smile and made my day. This act of kindness has spread. as I went into my meeting and 

told people about what Mafusa and her friends were doing and this made lots of people smile. 

Well done staff and children of St peters for such a thoughtful gift and act of kindness. 

Thank you for my gift Mafusa, it is now decorating my desk space and will make me smile whenever I 

look at it. 

Warm wishes and kindest of regards 

Michelle 

 



From: Amanda  

Sent: 30 November 2018 15:52 

To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 

Subject: Random Acts of kindness 

 

Hi 

I would just like to thank the lovely children of your school who today passed me a lovely gift outside 

the central library. It made my day and I felt quite emotional. The children are a credit to your 

school.  

Many thanks once again 

Amanda 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

From: Lucy   
Sent: 30 November 2018 15:11 
To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 
Subject: Random Act of Kindness 
 
Good afternoon 
 
I just wanted to write to thank you for the lovely surprise that was a box of Freddo Faces sitting on 
top of a copy of the Manchester Evening News in St Peter’s Square this lunchtime.  
 
Seeing it really brought a smile to my face. I picked it up on my way back to the office and decided, 
as we have lots of chocolates there already, to re-gift them. As such I gave them to a homeless man 
sat outside our office. This brought a smile to his face too! 
 
So thank you again and Merry Christmas!  
 
Lucy  
 
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
 

From: Lindsey  

Sent: 30 November 2018 14:24 

To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 

Subject: Random Acts of Kindness 

Just wanted to say thank you very much for the flowers that were handed out in St Peters Square 

Manchester this morning.  It was a lovely gesture and definitely brought a smile to my face.  The 

young boy who handed me the flower was able to explain what it was for and wished me a Happy 

Christmas as well. 

 I hope the children enjoyed their day and keep up the good work. 

 Kind Regards 

 Lindsey 



 

From: Andrew  

Sent: 03 December 2018 08:14 

To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 

Subject: Bringing happiness 

Dear Headteacher, staff and students 

I met a group at 11am last Friday in St Peter's Square to give them a guided walk around 

Manchester.  What a lovely surprise to be able to hear the children sing jolly Christmas songs and to 

be given presents. 

You all cheered us up as we walked around Manchester.  Two of the group were from the island of 

Malta and will take away such special memories of your kindness to them on their visit. 

Every good wish for the rest of term and for Christmas 

Andrew 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

From: Grace  
Sent: 02 December 2018 00:54 
To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 
Subject: Thank you! 
 
Hi I’m emailing you as I was out in Manchester on Friday and was walking through St Peter’s Square 
with my mum when one of your students ran up to us. The little girl gave us chocolate Freddo and 
told us it was a random act of kindness. My mum and I were so warmed by your pupils’ gesture and 
it really made our day. Being in school myself I think it’s really important to teach that you should 
spread happiness like your students were doing, especially at Christmas time. They are a credit to 
you and your school please thank them from us and let them know how their selfless action make 
peoples days x 

-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 

From: Dawson 
Sent: 01 December 2018 17:05 
To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 
Subject: Thank you - Random Act of Kindness 
 
Just a little "Thank you" to all who took part on Friday in Manchester at St Peters Square with your 
Act of Kindness.      
 
I was on my way to the library when I saw you all there.  Not knowing what it was about I just carried 
on walking and to my surprise I was approached by one of the pupils who explained what they were 
doing and gave me a gift for my Christmas tree.  Which will take the place of honour at the front this 
year and I will take much pleasure in telling all my family and visitors about the experience. Well 
done to you all your school must be very proud of all your hard work. 
 
Merry Christmas and a Happy New Year  
 
Dawson 



From: Sarah 
Sent: 01 December 2018 00:16 
To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 
Subject: RaK chocolate buttons 30/11/18  
 
Dear whomever this may concern. 
 
At 1130 today I was approached by a lovely little girl with antlers on called Elana (I believe, approx. 
10yrs I think) She was with her class outside the Library by the Town hall in Manchester.  
 
Elana ran up to me with the biggest beautiful smile and held out a box of Cadbury buttons. I 
curiously took them from her and asked what for. She replied, "just to make you smile". Of course it 

did. 😊 I asked her about a charity, school and her antlers. This was such a lovely surprise. I told her 
that I was about to go into a job interview and that I was very nervous, so this was nice. Chocolate is 
always good. She smiled and told me that they might help me to pass. Bless her. There was a big hug 

then she ran off back. 😊 
  
So I opened the box and another surprise was that there were 4 little bags inside. I shared one with a 
lady over coffee while I waited to go in, it made her smile on her break and calmed my nerves for a 
moment. 
I went in for my interview, I really thought I'd blown it.  
As I left the building there was a huge brightly coloured rainbow in the sky. I love rainbows and I 
shared another bag with a man on the bus on the way home, it made him smile too and made me 
feel better. 
Anyway I got a phone call earlier to say that I had the job and that I had passed the interview with 

flying colours and far from blown it. I couldn't be happier. 😊 Fantastic! 
If you know who this little girl is, please pass this big thankyou on to her and let her know what a 
difference she made to my day. 
This little box also made 2 other people smile and my made my mum smile when I told her all about 
it. 
So greatly appreciated. Such a lovely thing for all the children to be involved in.  
 
Thank you and Kind Regards. 
 
Sarah  
-------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------- 
From: Katy  

Sent: 30 November 2018 21:19 

To: St Peter's CE Primary Office 

Subject: Random Acts of Kindness  

To the Head Teacher 

Today we met some wonderful pupils from your school that were in Manchester giving out gifts to 

make someone smile. Two very polite students gave my two boys some chocolate which made them 

smile and in return made me smile. It made their day. 

Thank you for your random acts of kindness in return my boys will be giving some gifts to others too.  

Thank you to all the children involved  

From 

Katy, Joseph and Isaac 


